
Village of Richfield Springs
 NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING FOR
RESTORE NY APPLICATION 2022

This public notice is being given in accordance with the Village of Richfield 
Springs application for funding to Empire State Development under the
Restore NY Communities Initiative Grant Program (“Restore NY”), due on 
October 11, 2022. Notice is hereby given that a Public Hearing will be 
held by the Village of Richfield Springs, Board of Trustees, at the 
Village Office, 102 Main Street, Richfield Springs, NY 13439, on 
September 27, 2022, at 7pm to discuss the following matter:
The Village of Richfield Springs application for funding to Empire State 
Development Corporation under the Restore NY Program and the Property 
Assessment Tax ID Parcel numbers 25.05-1-13.00 and 25.05-1-15.00 which 
is the subject of the application: The Project is known as The Bank Lofts, 
118 West Main Street, Richfield Springs, NY. 13439.

Property Information: 118 West Main Street, Richfield Springs; currently 
3 floors of vacant space (14,787 square feet) proposed for retail and 
residential rehabilitation and renovation.

The hearing will provide further information about the RESTORE NY program 
and will allow for citizen participation. Comments on the proposed RESTORE 
NY application and the proposed project will be received at the time of the 
Hearing. Written comments may also be submitted to Richard Spencer,
Mayor, 102 Main Street, Richfield Springs, NY 13439. The last date to receive 
comments is Friday, October 7, 2022.

Interested parties are encouraged to attend the Public Hearing. Attendees will 
have the opportunity to discuss and to comment on the proposed Property 
cited above and the Restore NY application.

By order of The Village Board, Village of Richfield Springs


